RESPIRATORY ILLNESS LETTER
Date
Dear Parent or Guardian,
This letter is to inform you that our childcare center/school is experiencing an increase in absences due to respiratory illnesses. The symptoms could be a result of the common cold, influenza, respiratory syncytial virus (RSV), COVID-19, or other respiratory illnesses. 
[bookmark: _Int_fsEp3Tqp][bookmark: _Int_aTDR5j4a]A person with respiratory illness may be contagious 1-2 days before symptoms appear until about a week after, though the exact time frame depends on the illness. People who are ill should stay at home until the fever has been absent for 24 hours, without the use of fever-reducing medication. They should also take a COVID-19 test. 
Steps that can prevent the spread of respiratory illness include:
· Covering your nose and mouth with a tissue when you sneeze or cough
· Wearing a mask when near others
· Using a tissue to wipe or blow your nose and throwing away used tissues
· Washing your hands frequently with soap and warm water or using alcohol-based hand sanitizer
· Avoid sharing cups and eating utensils with others  
· [bookmark: _Int_rQdTzHqh]Stay up to date on influenza and COVID-19 vaccines
[bookmark: _Int_r0ZfVDI5]Because respiratory illnesses have different treatment options and pose different health risks for those around them, it is recommended to talk with your healthcare provider, particularly when:
· Symptoms worsen 
· Symptoms include fever or chills 
· Cough does not resolve after 2 weeks
· [bookmark: _Int_uxg14YjQ]The person, or someone in their household, is:
· Under 5 years of age
· Pregnant
· Living with certain medical conditions such as asthma, heart disease, diabetes, chronic lung disease or a weakened immune system. 
More information on respiratory illnesses can be found on the CDC website: 
· Influenza (Flu) https://www.cdc.gov/flu/symptoms/symptoms.htm
· COVID-19 https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html  
· RSV https://www.cdc.gov/rsv/about/symptoms.html 
· Pertussis (Whooping Cough) https://www.cdc.gov/pertussis/ 
If you have further questions concerning influenza or other respiratory illnesses, consult your healthcare provider or contact the Spokane Regional Health District’s Disease Prevention & Response Division at (509) 324.1442.
Sincerely,

